

## Waterfront Park Group Meeting

Monday 27<sup>th</sup> July 2015-07-30

Present: Sarah, Janet, Richard, Elena, Graeme, Trish

Apologies: Nicky, Pete

Elena listed things to discuss

1. Playground. Need a complete plan to go to TDC for the 2016 annual plan by October. Outline plan and break it down to phases. Nominate areas needing funding. Provide 3 different designs for community consultation. Consultation is for the reserve area only any other is handled by Beryl TDC.
2. Graeme to talk to Grant, Richard to talk to Jean. Sarah to follow up plan with schools once we get the go ahead. Graeme to put information in the coastal news requesting feedback. Talk to the Wharf advisory group on the 5<sup>th</sup> August and Community Association meeting on 10<sup>th</sup> August.
3. Exercise plan: Pete and Nicky had these. Janet will check with Nicky.
4. Trish and Elena to do TDC grant to go towards table settings only .Need \$8000 but \$5,000 is maximum grant available. BBQ needs to be another grant, important to get this. Graeme to seek approval from community association for grant applications.
5. Cladding for tops of concrete seats – Beryl was looking into. These need to be done in Jarra and we need to look into how these can be done.
6. Janet to measure gravel area to see if it is big enough for petanque. Richard to check getting edging for area.
7. Agreed we will need to organise a working bee to lay things like edging, banging in pegs, make tunnels and mounds. The pergola over the BBQ will need to be done properly with a design. Richard may be able to source material for this.
8. All needs to go to the wharf advisory group to get the support of MBDA and community association.
9. Need to lobby to have pedestrian access from the runway with no parking beyond. It was thought that the area needed to be designated a car park not a road way so that a turning lane was not a necessity. People still back out even with the turning circle. Trish and Elena to put a paper together to circulate for approval at different groups affected. Then it needs to go to councillors.

10. Lots of signs need to be done and we need to decide which ones we want. The interpretation panel needs to go on the pump house and the information to go on this needs to be gathered.
11. Decided we did not need to use Guy Redmond and Graeme to email him regards this.
12. Karen Walters suggested once we up and running that maybe get artist involved and maybe get a piece donated to the park.

Next Meeting 7pm 24<sup>th</sup> August 2015